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11. HEFCE suggested that the risk tolerances of key stakeholders should be taken into account 

on a regular basis.  The University is aware of these issues through routine contact with major 
stakeholders such as the OfS and its bankers as well as other sector organisations such as 
the QAA.  The OfS determines its assessment of an HEI’s risk rating annually. 

 
12. As in previous years it has been agreed that a statement along the following lines be 

incorporated in the University’s risk management plans, and that it be reviewed annually by 
the Board alongside the Risk Analysis and Action Plan (RAAP): 

 
‘The University has risk management procedures in place that help identify key risk areas 
and risks associated with major new developments. The University’s approach, through these 
measures, is to recognise risks and to minimise exposure to the adverse consequences of 
risks.  The University recognises, however, that an increased degree of risk may be 
necessary, from time to time, to help it achieve its strategic objectives and/or that 
external events may cause increased risks which need consideration of appropriate 
action (i.e. cost of living increases).  In such cases, the University will analyse the risks 
associated with external events and new developments before they are agreed, and 
will ensure that the relative benefits and risks are understood before action is taken.  
The University will employ appropriate measures to mitigate risk which, whilst not preventing 


